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Vehicle Car Jacking Incident 

 
On Saturday, January 28th, 2023, around 10:30 P.M. a citizen walked into the Town of 

Vienna Police Department to report they had been carjacked. The citizen stated around 

10:00 P.M. they were in the area of Park St and Moore Ave SE, when their vehicle was 

rear-ended. The citizen exited their vehicle to make contact with the striking vehicle. The 

occupants of the striking vehicle exited their vehicle, presented a firearm and demanded 

the citizen give over control of their vehicle. One suspect entered the victim’s vehicle; the 

second suspect got back into what was described as a black Dodge Challenger and fled 

the area. The victim’s cell phone was left in their vehicle, preventing them from calling 

911.  

 

Lookouts for the stolen vehicle were sent to surrounding jurisdictions. The vehicle was 

located abandoned in Baltimore, Maryland. No suspects were apprehended. 

 

There were no injuries reported and no firearms were discharged. 

 

The Town of Vienna Police Department Criminal Investigations Section is working with 

DC Metropolitan and Baltimore Police Departments to identify the suspects involved in 

this incident. Vienna Police Department asks for the public’s assistance to locate any 

eyewitnesses or video of the incident. Please call 703-255-6366 and ask for MPO Juan 

Vazquez to provide information. 

 

The Vienna Police Department would like to thank Baltimore Police Department in their 

efforts to recover the victim’s vehicle. 

 

 

Please contact MPO Juan Vazquez for further information at 

juan.vazquez@viennava.gov or 703-255-7845 
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